Meeting Recap of Ukraine Zoom Call June 1, 2022

On June 1, 2022, an international Rotary Multi-Club meeting was held via Zoom and FaceBook livestream.  This meeting focused on current humanitarian needs in Ukraine.  The meeting was hosted by the Rotary Club of McMurray, PA, USA, along with the Rotary Clubs of Edina Morningside, MN, USA and Cleveland, OH, USA.  The program featured Charter President Oksana Tjupa from the Rotary Club of Kyiv International, District 2232 Governor Volodymyr Bondarenko, and Immediate Past District Governor and Region 24 Pubic Image Coordinator, Mykola Stebjlanko.  While registration profiles did not always indicate country of residence, those countries that did appear on the Zoom report included Canada, USA, Ukraine, Trindad & Tobago, India, Poland, and Mexico.  Over 1000 individuals attended on Zoom or the FB livestream platform.  
Here are answers to questions that were posed but not answered on the call due to time constraints:
The disaster response grants dedicated for Ukraine relief generated a little over $15 million dollars.  To date, 113 grants totaling $3.3 million have been awarded to districts providing humanitarian aid with water, food, shelter, medicines, and clothing.  Districts can apply for one of these prioritized grants until 30 June 2022.
Past Director Governor and Region 24 RPIC, Mykola Stebjlanko, has agreed to receive inquiries about the Disaster fund for Ukraine and projects within Ukraine.  You may contact Mykola at sniko.ukr.net.   The outline below from PDG Mykola outlines the DRF process.   

